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In addition to the general comments below the ISOs/RTOs listed above are also submitting redlined changes to the recommendation, attached separately. 

· The Recommendation for PAP 10 was developed as a joint effort between the REQ and WEQ.  It is recognized that the PAP 10 requirements are informative standards rather than normative standards and do not include specific actions or responsibilities that are applicable to the current wholesale market at this time.  We agree to the general understanding from the task force that the information model developed in this recommendation is applicable to the retail sector in the near term and may be applicable in the future to wholesale sector.  As such, the companies signing on to these comments support the qualification statements in the recommendation that establish these Business Practice Standards as voluntary to the WEQ.  Furthermore, the comment signers are concerned with such a document being sent to the FERC with the intent of the Commission to approve the document as a standard thus requiring incorporation of the standard into all FERC jurisdictional entities’  tariffs.   We respectfully request that the filing from NAESB to FERC reflect the limitations of the recommendation on the applicability to wholesale markets.

· The recommendation includes a substantive set of defined terms.  While it is recognized that the REQ includes all definitions in the REQ Model Business Practice and does not maintain a separate Glossary, WEQ standard terms are maintained in WEQ-000.  Standardization and consistent use of terminology across all WEQ standards has been an integral part of the standards development process.  It is highly recommended that the PAP 10 standard’s definitions be consistent with the previous PAPs 3, 4 and 9 definitions.  The PAP 10 terms and definitions presently are not consistent with these three PAPs. 

· Additionally, it is noted in the recommendation that several requirements were the result of the SGIP PAP 10 Working Group.  There is concern that the process used to develop these requirements was not the ANSI approved standard development process.  It is recognized that NAESB does follow an ANSI approved process.  However, the subcommittee was obligated to include the requirements provided by the SGIP PAP 10 Working Group into the Business Practice Standards without vetting the requirements through the NAESB ANSI approved process.

